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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

MANCOS HIGH SCHOOL – Room #223 – MONDAY, November 17, 2014, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: Mr. Hanson first led a discussion on a proposal to open a Recreational Marijuana Shop in Mancos. The site being proposed is less than 1000 feet from the School. The Town of Mancos has an ordinance that says it must be 1000 feet away from the school. Mr. Hanson has spoken to the town, and they are going to measure the length tomorrow, November 18. Mr. Hanson requested feedback from the Board on the issue and asked if they wanted him to attend the town meeting. Jim Cody explained his opinion that it is up to the marijuana industry to police itself and that is why he became involved.
Mr. Hanson also led a discussion on security. He started with the phone systems. He has not received the bid from the phone company. He spoke first to metal detectors. He said he decided not to pursue that line because having metal detectors would mean having to hire someone to monitor each of the detectors. He described the building improvements which are currently being considered. At the Elementary School they would build an additional door between the existing door and the Administrative Assistant’s office. At the middle school they would build a glass wall around the entrance on the inside, at the West Wing a wall would be built just after the window into the central office; at the High School a wall would be built at the bottom of the stairs.
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Wesley Rivera, Board Vice-President at 7:00 p.m. Ms. Rivera led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Monty L. Guiles 
	President
	Excused

	Wesley Rivera
	Vice President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Secretary
	Present

	Blake Mitchell
	Treasurer
	Present

	Beverly Humiston-Scott
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Susan Doudy
	Business Manager

	
	Theresa Titone
	Administrative Assistant

	
	Cathy Epps
	Elementary Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Heath Showalter
	Dean of Students/AD

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	James Cody
	Community Member

	
	Bruce W. Scott
	Community Member

	
	Bob Becker
	Community Member

	
	Kaelan Everett
	Parent

	
	Theresa Oakes
	Parent

	
	Tanya Brown
	Parent, MSD Volunteer Coordinator

	
	Angela Guiles
	Parent

	
	Danyel Mezzanalto
	AmeriCorps Volunteer w/Garden

	
	Erin Bohm
	MSD Student Garden

	
	Pam Coppinger
	Community Member

	
	Gwen Hawkins
	Grandparent

	
	Del Coppinger
	Community Member

	
	Larry Russell
	Community Member

	
	Margie Russell
	Retired MSD Teacher

	
	Rachel McWhirter
	Alumni/Community Member

	
	Tara Willburn
	Teacher

	
	Amanda Wyman
	Parent/Paraprofessional

	
	Tim Hunter
	Community Member

	
	Brian Rose
	Parent

	
	Marie Dela Cruz
	Student Council President

	
	Shannon Livick
	Mancos Times Reporter

	
	Amanda Rose
	Parent

	
	Evonne McClellan
	Deputy Marshall


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve the meeting agenda. 
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the minutes from the October 27, 2014 Regular Meeting.
Mr. Mitchell seconds.

Discussion: Ms. Humiston-Scott said she would like to see the amount that Mr. Hanson used in the discussion of the Budge on Page 3 of the minutes. She said the amount was - $189,774. (The secretary has added that amount to the original minutes.)
AYE: Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD

Ms. Epps presented Jillianna Wyman, who is a third grade student in Mrs. Willburn’s class. Jillianna and Mandi Peacock, who was not present, were recognized for their creativity and excellence in writing. Jillianna read her essay “Autumn” and was presented a certificate by Ms. Epps.
Erin Bohm, who runs the Mancos School Garden Project, spoke in place of Sarah Syverson for the School to Garden Project. They are asking for $7931 in funding for the program, which is roughly 10% of the cost of providing the program. She reviewed and emphasized parts of the letters of support which were presented to the Board. 

Ms. Humiston-Scott would like to see this placed on the agenda for next month so funding can be considered.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Two people signed up. Mr. Cody spoke to the Board at the Work Session, and the Mrs. Russell’s topic was not on the agenda and she will be given time to speak at the end of the meeting.  

REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report

Mr. Hanson has just a few things to add to his written report. Michele Murphy from CASB will be on campus tomorrow to start the discussion on the Innovative Campus status for the school. Ms. Humiston-Scott asked about the route changes. Mr. Hanson described the changes that are being made to the route. They moved the stop closer to the Aramark property. They also moved the bus stop from next to the Medical Marijuana Shop to up the street away from it.
Later Mr. Hanson spoke about the students who opted out of CMAS Testing. They gave the students a project to see how much data they could find from across the State of Colorado through Social Media. He urged the parents to become involved. Our students have been asked to present at the CASB Conference, and seven students will be going to Colorado Springs to present to the Conference attendees on Friday morning. He told parents that the movement to change Standardized Testing is moving, and they should stay tuned into what is happening in the movement. 
Elementary Principal’s Report

Ms. Epps noted parts of her report: she is excited the peer coaching is going so well. Teachers are communication both in the same school as well as across the campus. Seven Elementary teachers are taking advantage of the Reading Academy, which is a 7-week course on reading. Through the READ Act the school is tutoring 20 K-3 students twice a week.
Ms. Epps also announced that the Music Program has been rescheduled for December 11 instead of December 9.
Secondary Principal’s Report

Student Council: Marie Dela Cruz reported on the Food Drive being organized by StuCo and NHS. They are going to go door to door to collect food. Their goal is to collect enough food to supply ten families with dinner. They are also conducting the “Rudolph Run” on Thanksgiving. She reported on the Blood Drive which was a huge success and announced that they will be doing a toy drive for Christmas, and they are setting up bins all over the area.

Mr. Priestley: He reviewed the information he presented regarding CMAS. 100% of the senior class opted out of CMAS training. HAP Training was attended by four teachers; seven out of nice teachers in the Middle School have now received the HAP Training. Mr. Priestley has received a Grant proposal for teaching archery to students. The District has already provided assistance by providing a place to hold training for local schools. Ms. Humiston-Scott asked the amount of the grant. Mr. Priestley said it was for $3200. Ms. Humiston-Scott mentioned a local gentleman who might be interested in helping teach archery.
Dean of Student’s Report

Mr. Showalter presented the up to date reports on the SWIS data. He mentioned that there was a drug search today in the Middle and High School. Nothing was found. He nominated the Girls Volleyball and the Cross Country Team, and both earned a Les Schwab Tire Centers Academic Team Award, which goes to a team with a GPA of 3.5.
Accountability Committee Report 
They were unable to meet last week, they will meet this Thursday.
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements

Mrs. Doudy explained that because the Lunch Fund has spent down a good portion of their Beginning Fund Balance, the District has “loaned” the Lunch Fund $15,000. This occurs because funds are spent in order to feed the students, but reimbursement does not come in from the State until a month after. The $15,000 will help their cash flow through the end of the year, and will then be paid back.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

Budget – Mr. Hanson asked if there are any comments on what was discussed last month? The final PPR amount will come from CDE sometime during the first two weeks of December. He asked the Board if they have any priorities they would like him and Ms. Doudy to look at. Mr. Mitchell mentioned the communications part of the security, the garden, and paying the staff better. We have another student that will have to be transported to Cortez at a cost of $7000. Mr. Hanson would like to take the wall down in the Historic Gym and putting up acoustic tiles. Ms. Humiston-Scott is concerned about giving raises and then having to take them away if funds are lost. Mr. Hawkins asked if they could do Christmas bonuses or some type of stipend at the end of the year.
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to consent to Action Items: A and B.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.
AYE: Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.
ACTION ITEMS

A. Act on Recommendation to approve Javier Jaime as MS Boys Asst. Coach.
Approved by Consent Motion.

B.
Approve updated Substitute List.
Approved by Consent Motion.
CORRESPONDENCE
There was no correspondence for discussion.

Ms. Humiston thanked the Elementary teachers and students for their wonderful cards and signs placed all over the VFW Building to celebrate Veterans Day.  
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
Set Mill Levy / Special Meeting – Mr. Hanson and Mrs. Doudy will set the meeting as soon as possible.
CASB Conference – December 3-7, 2014: Mr. Hanson will save the Suburban. 
Next Regular Meeting – Monday, December 15, 2014
Mr. Hanson announced news from attorney Kathy Gebhardt on the Amendment 23 Constitutional Requirement for Support for Education law suit the District is involved in. The Judge in the case has ruled for the Schools, and the suit will now be able to proceed. They are hoping for a ruling in six months.
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Margie Russell spoke on behalf of the Recall Committee asked Ms. Humiston-Scott to consider resigning so that the recall will not become a financial burden on the District. If she resigned she would have the opportunity to run again in November. Mrs. Russell said she thinks we have an excellent staff, she has taught here for 30 years, and she could not be more proud of the school. She said resigning would be in the best interest of the district.
ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:01 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Monty Guiles, President

_____________________________________________

Boe Hawkins, Secretary
